MEMO# 16484

September 2, 2003

CONFERENCE CALL SEPTEMBER 4TH TO DISCUSS JAPANESE TAX ISSUES

[16484] September 2, 2003 TO: INTERNATIONAL COMMITTEE No. 57-03 TAX COMMITTEE No. 56-03 RE: CONFERENCE CALL SEPTEMBER 4TH TO DISCUSS JAPANESE TAX ISSUES There will be a conference call September 4th at 2:00 pm (Eastern) to discuss strategies to prevent adverse tax developments in Japan. This call follows up on the call held August 28th.1 If you know of someone who is not on either the International Committee or the Tax Committee who would like to receive notice of additional calls, or who has any information regarding developments in Japan or sales of U.S. funds into Japan, please send an email to the undersigned at dorlin@ici.org, and we will add that person to our Japan Tax Issues Task Force. If you would like to participate in the call this week, please dial 888-324-2689 and ask for the "Japan" call. In addition, please complete the attached form and fax it to Ezella Wynn at (202) 326-5841, or email the information to her at ewynn@ici.org. David Orlin Assistant Counsel Attachment (in .pdf format) 1 See Institute Memorandum to International Committee, No. 56-03, and Tax Committee, No. 54-03, (No. 16471), dated August 26, 2003.

Copyright \odot by the Investment Company Institute. All rights reserved. Information may be abridged and therefore incomplete. Communications from the Institute do not constitute, and should not be considered a substitute for, legal advice.